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On June 7, 2018, in compliance to Order No. 18-143 signed May 7, 2018, Jennie
Bricker, on behalf of Mountain Home Water District, filed a letter confirming the
disconnection of the Kroker Account at 2333 SW Turner Road, West Linn. OR 97068
effective June 7, 2018. (Letter attached)

As directed in Order No. 18-143, "The parties agree that once the Krokers have
disconnected their water service, Mountain Home will no longer be a regulated utility
under our jurisdiction."1

To that end, Mountain Home Water District is no longer a utility and is thereby removed
from Commission jurisdiction.

CC: Diane Davis, PUC Administrative Hearing Division
Elaine Cookingham, PUC Business Services

1 Docket No. UW 172 - Order No. 18-149, signed May 7, 2018, page 3.



Jennie Bricker

Land & Water Law

818 SW Third Avenue, PMB 1517

Portland, Oregon 97204

Email; iennje@jbrickeriaw.com

Telephone: 503-928-0976

June 7, 2018

Peter D. Mohr

Jordan Ramis PC

Two Centerpointe Drive, 6th Floor

Lake Oswego, OR 97035

Re: Kroker Voluntary Disconnection Notice (OPUC Docket UW 172)

Dear Peter:

On behalf of Mountain Home Water District (the Company ), I received your email message

dated June I/ 2018, in which you request disconnection of water service to customers Mel and

Connie Kroker, at 2333 SW Turner Road/West Linn, OR 97068. As of the date of this letter,

June 7/ 2018, service has been disconnected.

OAR 860-036-1560 requires seven days advance notice for voluntary disconnection. The

Company has recently received payment for water service through May 31, 2018. Although the

Krokers are responsible for payment for water service until June ~1, 2018, the Company will

waive payment for service from June 1 through June 7. The Krokers' account is paid in fuii.

You also requested confirmation that the Company has disconnected its facilities from the

Krokers service line and that the Company's facilities have been properly capped as necessary

to prevent any continuing discharge of water." The Company confirms that it has disconnected

water service to 2333 SW Turner Road. We are not aware of any capping or similar

requirement for disconnection of service. Under OAR 860-036-1300(2), the Krokers service

line begins south of the southerly boundary of 2351 SW Buckman Road/ where the Kroker s

water line easement begins. The Krokers own and are responsible for their service line and may

disconnect or cap it in any way they deem appropriate/ so long as their activities involve no

damage to or trespass on the adjacent property belonging to Keith Ironside.

Very truly yours,

/s/Jennie Bricker

Jennie Bricker

Attorney for Mountain Home Water District

ec: PUC Filing Center

UW 172 Service List


